  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 20th November 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Buttery, Bristow , Hirst, Bradwell and Ellin
Public present: Ward Cllr John Barrett
1860               Apologies for absence


            Cllr Hart.
1861
Declarations of interest

None declared.
1862
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 16th October 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1863

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hirst performed the weekly inspections for the last month and reported minor damage to the bicycle rack which required no repair work. The book has now gone to Cllr Bristow to perform the weekly inspections for the next two months. 
Bus shelter- The clerk informed the parish council that the Reedness Road bus  shelter has now been installed and the insurance company have settled the Low Street bus shelter claim. The clerk will now claim for the remaining £1000 grant funding due for the Reedness Road bus shelter and complete the end of grant report form.
Cemetery path-unfortunately F.Hoodless has had to decline the contract offer due to high insurance liability costs and as such the contract has now been offered to the next preferred contractor S.Gighall who will start work w/c 26th November 2018.
Clough landscaped area- the clerk has received updates from EA Amy Porter who has contacted ERYC asking if they have any objections or planning restrictions if the idea of removing the shrubs and grassing the area were to take place. ERYC have confirmed there are no restrictions in place. It was resolved to wait for further updates and a definite EA decision as to what will happen to this area,
Poppy project-The clerk has confirmed that the sale of poppies generated £545.83 which has now been donated to R.B.L It was resolved that all poppies be removed on or over the weekend of 1st December 2018. The clerk will advertise this on social media sites.
Community Plan- Cllr Hirst has spoken with TRPC Cllr Amanda Scrimgoeur to understand more fully about what is required to start a community plan as a combined effort. It was resolved that this was a project that the parish council would be interested in and as such Cllr Hirst volunteered to be the representative and continue talks to start this project.

Eco Matters-the clerk read out a letter from a company regarding the possibility of providing a community led heating initiative scheme for Swinefleet. It was felt that this company would be better advertising locally or having an open day at the village hall and as such the parish council feel they should not become involved.
1864
 
Planning applications- 
The old peat works-the clerk notified the parish council that as yet there have been no plans submitted by the 4R Group. Ward Cllr Barrett informed the council that ERYC had received an application but as there were certain forms/documents missing it has not been validated and has been returned to the applicant for re submission. It was resolved that if/when an application is received the clerk will request a reply extension date to after 15/1/19 to allow for full discussion and viewing of the paper based plans at the next parish council meeting.
Planning application for erection of a two storey extension to the side of 6 Kings Causeway for M.Dean ref 18/02640/PLF-it was noted that ERYC have approved this application.
1865

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-
Village project ideas- the clerk has asked residents via social media sites what they would like for the village. The ideas received were given to the councillors for consideration. It was resolved that the idea of a bus shelter on Church Lane was considered the most worthy and as such it was resolved that the clerk will firstly contact ERYC for site approval and then apply for windfarm funding if ERYC approval is firstly given.
Community field parking-following on from complaints given to Ward Cllr Fox regarding the parking of cars on the community field the councillors found no evidence to suggest this was happening but have agreed to monitor the situation in future.

Xmas tree-due to the fact the festive season is fast approaching the councillors have agreed to once again decorate the tree and village hall exterior with festive lights. Cllr Bristow has volunteered to do this on the weekend of 1st December.
Defibrillator-the clerk reported the use of the defibrillator twice in 3 days recently thus resulting in the reserve pads being used up leaving no more in stock. A further supply has now been ordered and the defibrillator is back in service again however the high costs of the replacement pads were noted and a concern that a local commercial business was possibly using the defibrillator mostly (and free of charge) was raised. It was resolved that the clerk will contact YAS for advice and guidance to establish the legalities of a business supplying its own defibrillator and/or the possibility of assisting with ongoing maintenance costs.
Insurance schedule-the clerk alerted the parish council to areas where the insurance valuations are under insured. It was felt that the “mowers and machinery” category required updating with the true value of assets and as such this would generate a premium increase of £18.28. This increase of asset value and premium increase was agreed by all present. The clerk will pay the premium and increase the asset value immediately.
1866

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr Barrett notified the council of a N.Lincs trial project of supplying and using speed guns in villages for use by trained members of the public. Cllr Barrett has stated that Humberside police require more support from parish councils if they are to pursue this trial project themselves. It was resolved that SPC will send a letter of support to the police.

1867           
Financial matters 


It was noted that a VAT refund of £1253.53 has been claimed for.

The opening of a new savings account with £25000 was approved and the relevant account opening forms were signed.

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101872  S.Belton wages ( November)
Cq no 101874 G.Sykes £40.00
Cq no 101873 M.Brannon £40.00 


Cq no 101870 Nationwide £22000.00


Cq no 101871 Key Korner £36.02


Cq no 101876 Play & Leisure £24.72


Cq no 101875 Medisave £81.81


Cq no 101877 Queensbury Shelters £3106.80


Cq no 101878 S.Belton wages (December)


Cq no 101879 Came & Co £18.28
1868

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 15th January 2019 at 7.00pm.
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